
The July 25, 2022, Green Space Committee Meeting was called to order at the Beverly 
Shores Administration Building at 10:00AM by our President, Margaret Williford.  Those 
members in attendance were Sandy Komasinski, Joan Solbeck, Barbara Vanecko, Ausra 
Zarins, Terry Bonace, Larry Stanton, and our Town Council Liaison, Susan Loeb. 

The June minutes were approved unanimously.
 
Terry announced future  work days on September 9th from 1:00 until 2:30 PM and 
September 16th from 9:00 until 10:30 AM.  Barbara and Larry will provide cupcakes or 
muffins for those attending the event on the 9th and Ausra and Sandy will provide donuts 
and coffee for those attending on the 16th.  Our communications chairperson, Sandy, will 
send an announcement of these events this week and again a week before the actual dates.  
Terry will explain the purpose of Green  Space at the start of each session and how Green 
Space and ERG are working in tandem.  

Terry is surveying lots to make a decision on those belonging to Green Space to chose 
appropriate locations for our stewardship efforts.  Possibilities include a lot on the corner 
of Vera and Montana and #39 on Ripplewater.  

Margaret announced that she had been in touch with a potential donor on Siesta and that 
the donor was moving along nicely.

Margaret had written a draft of a letter to send to owners of isolated lots in Beverly 
Shores who do not own contiguous lots to introduce Green Space and explain the 
possibilities for donating these lots.  The letter could also be sent to owners of isolated lots 
adjacent to  Shirley Heinze properties that might be deemed appropriate for donating.  
We reviewed Margaret’s letter and Ausra felt that it was too long and detailed for a first 
contact and suggested revisions.  We all agreed and chose to delete our emails and phone 
numbers except for Margaret’s information.  Sandy moved and Terry seconded that we 
send the letter from our PO Box and that Ellen forward any returns to us.  

Margaret and Terry planned to visit a few potential lots South of Highway 12 before our 
next meeting.  

Barbara will be in touch with a donor in North Carolina before our next meeting.  

We agreed to meet again definitely on September 26th unless an earlier meeting is needed 
at the end of August.  

Our meeting was adjourned at 10:30AM

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Vanecko 


